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January 17, 2008

Saugus Charter Commission Meeting was held on January 17, 2008 in the Saugus Town Hall Auditorium, Saugus, Massachusetts.  The meeting was called to order by Mr. Manoogian, Chairman at 7:30PM.

Eight members of the Charter Commission were present at roll call:

Cam Cicolini, Karla de Steuben, Eugene Decareau, Albert Diotte, Joan Fowler, Peter Manoogian, Debra Panetta, Thomas Stewart.  Karen Cote is recuperating from surgery.

READING OF MINUTES OF LAST MEETING (JANUARY 10, 2008)

The minutes were passed out for the Commission members to review.

PUBLIC COMMENTS – There was no comments by the public.

ACCEPTANCE OF PREVIOUS MINUTES (JANUARY 3, 2008)

Motion by Ms. Panetta, seconded by Chair to accept the January 3, 2008 minutes.  Motion passed 7-0.

New sub-committee – “Budget and Finance” – members to be on this sub-committee will be Eugene Decareau,  Ms. De Steuben, Albert Diotte and Ms. Fowler. First report by the 3/31/08 meeting.

A motion was made by Thomas Stewart to accept this new sub-committee, seconded by the Chair.  Motion passed – 8-0.

Town Counsel, John Vasapolli,  has informed the Charter Commission that only member of the Commission can speak before the SCOA Retired Men’s Club on 1/22/08.  Eugene Decareau will be the guest speaker.  Karla de Steuben will be the guest speaker at the Democratic Town Committee on 1/27/08.  Report to be done by 3/31, 2008.

There were no reports from the Treasurer, Time-line Committee or the Fund Raising Committees.

Unfinished Business:

1. Develop 3 questions for distribution and collection at “One Member Events” Worksheet draft

Three questions for the questionnaire needed to be voted by the Charter Commission.   Questionnaire need not be signed.  Ms. de Steuben questioned as to whether if signed would it be public record ?   Ms. Panetta – only if they add their name.  Questionnaire prepared by Ms. Panetta.

1. Are you satisfied  with the current structure of the present town charter (which describes the processes within the town government)?

2. What would you like changed in the current form of government?

3. What would you like to stay the same in the current for of government?

Motion by Ms. Panetta – seconded by Chair – 8-0 to open for discussion.

Ms. De Steuben – ideally it would be to have the person sign their name instead of being anonymous.  Mr. Manoogian – would be public record if signed.

Mr. Stewart – refer people to the web site to give comments.  Ms. De Steuben – put name on sheet if you would like to be contacted.  Ms. Cicolini – does not feel comfortable with names on the sheets.  Ms. De Steuben – optional if they would like to be contacted.  Mr. Decareau – let’s not  “muddy the waters” people can understand the wording – don’t chase the people away.

Vote on the first amendment to change the wording on the bottom of the survey – submitted by Ms. Panetta and Ms. De Steuben – motion by Mr. Diotte – seconded by chair – 8-0. Vote on survey as amended – Ms. Panetta – second chair – 8-0.

Ms. Panetta will make around 30 copies for Mr. Decareau and Ms. De Steuben for their meetings.

Invited guests:

Janet Jarosz , Susan Raiche, Robert Long, Richard Barry, Anthony Cogliano

.

Richard Barry couldn’t not appear because of family matters.

Anthony Cogliano did not appear.

Questions:  

What year were you elected?

 Robert Long – 1987 

 Janet Jarosz – 1999

 Susan Raiche – 2001

How long did you serve?

 Robert Long – 2 terms

 Janice Jarosz – 1 term

 Susan Raiche – 1 term

Which Town Manager did you serve under?

 Robert Long – Norman Hansen and Edward Collins

 Janice Jarosz – Steven Angelo and Edward Collins

 Susan Raiche – Steven Angelo and John Vasaapolli

What did you feel were some positive accomplishments that took place when you were a Selectman:

Robert Long – Resco, Sewer Moratorium, I&I, I-95, Rt. 1 overpass. Served with experienced Boards.  Janette Fasano, Richard Barry, Florence Chandler and Peter Manoogian.  Janette was on the Board 7 years before him.  Change electing the Chairman of the Board of Selectmen from a vote within to the top vote receiver.  Resco, I-95, I&I,  sewer moratorium, Rt. 1 overpasses, environmental issues, hillside protection act, site plan approval, sewer rate structures, tax classification.  –   Janice Jarosz – Norman Hansen hired her as a Clerk of  the Board of Selectmen in 1989 and served under many managers.  Served one term on the Board of Selectmen.

   Susan Raiche – served one term on the Board of Selectmen 2001-2003.  Not enough time for many accomplishments.

What did you find particularly challenging as a Selectman:

Robert Long - Town Meeting members to get along with the Board of selectmen – Norman Hansen told members they were the policy members. 

 Janice Jarosz – did not serve well with Town Managers (Steven Angelo) – Edward Collins brought in new people – Route 1 – took Palace to court – selectmen have little power.

Susan Raiche – echoed the sentiments of Janice.  Did not work well with Steven Angelo, after he left, worked better with John Vasapolli until Andrew Bisignani was appointed – did not vote for him – could not do as she thought she could as a Selectman.

Do you feel the current electoral system best serves the Town of Saugus:

 Susan Raiche – serving 2 years is not enough time – 3 to 4 year terms would mean better flow.

Question from Thomas Stewart – How do they feel about staggered elections?

 Susan Raiche – yes – 2 new, 2 seasoned – less people coming forward.

 Janice Jarosz – yes

 Robert Long – Would stop the “beauty contest” – would change the way things are run – there are merits both ways.

Mr. Manoogian – Best served by staggered elections?  Better accountability.  5 in 5 out.

One remark by Janice Jarsoz – Town Manager is the problem.  No accountability to the Board of Selectmen.  Board of Selectmen have no power.

Question from Ms. Cicolini – Term limits for Board of Selectmen?

 Janice Jarsoz – no

 Susan Raiche – no – serves no purpose

 Robert Long – no

Question from Ms. Panetta – 5 people, 6 or 7 on the Board of Selectmen with the 7th person serving  on the School Committee.

 Janice Jarsoz – great idea

 Susan Raiche – yes, it works – more selectmen like the way it works in Lynn.

 Robert Long – no cure until there is more money – joint meeting every quarter didn’t work

 Thinks the subcommittees are working

 Janice Jarsoz – Communications are the problem.

Ms. Cicolini asked Janice Jarosz about an elected Town Manager – it would be a popularity contest – term limits – 4 to 6 years

Ms. Panetta – There are 5 members of the Board of Selectmen and the School Committee – do you feel comfortable electing 6 or 7 and having 1 from each Board attend the other Board’s meetings?

Janice Jarosz – good idea – better communication – assuming town officials are taking care of the town.

 Susan Raiche – good idea – works in Lynn.  Educate yourself on the issues.  Always frustration on school budget – had joint meetings with School Committee – nothing accomplished.

 Robert Long – great responsibility – stay informed on issues – no cure until we have more money coming in – staying on top of everything and sharing with other board members

Ms. Panetta – When School Committee gave presentation of preliminary and final review, Board of Selectmen did not attend even though they received the budget

Mr. Diotte – town is a multi million dollar corporation.  Town Manager as the CEO – Board of Selectmen as the Board of Directors.

Robert Long started to speak of the 1/28 Town Meeting – Mr. Manoogian remind him that he was there to give his perspective as a Selectman.

Susan Raiche – never a whole picture on revenues and expenditures – never knew what was coming in – Cherry Sheets, etc. 2 weeks to look at budget before going to Finance Committee – should have spoken up regarding this.

Mr. Diotte – Board of Selectmen and Finance Committee should have more clout.

Robert Long – it’s a dragged out process – budget 2008 will have the actual expenditures of 2006 and 2007.

Mr. Diotte – Town Meetings use to start in March – now in May – not enough time to review – 

Robert Long – Zoning articles take up a lot time – should be done twice a year if needed.

Ms. de Steuben should the Board of Selectmen have more power over the Town Manager?

Janice Jarosz – 3 to hire 3 to fire – in the 1980’s it was changed to 4/5 – nothing in charter to fire the Town Manager.  Susan Raiche – agrees

Robert Long – 3 to hire, 3 to fire – better contracts – worst case – 2 people control the majority of the Board of Selectmen – super majority needed – accountability by Town Manager to the Board of Selectmen.

Ms. de Steuben – Staggered elections? – effect on improving way the Board of Selectmen get along.

Janice Jarosz – yes; Susan Raiche – yes – less imtimidating 

Ms. de Steuben – competitive with other Board Members

Susan Raiche – yes – too many hot issues

Janice Jarosz – yes

Mr. Manoogian – what would best serve the town in the next 50 years?

Robert Long – more “issue inductive” 

Mr. Decareau – Board of Selectmen should have more power.  

Susan Raiche – Town Administrator vs. Town Manager – step backward – good idea in theory – not good in practicality.

Janice Jarosz – good idea – Danvers is the same as Saugus – great Town Manager.  

Robert Long – 36 posted meetings 

Robert Long – 5 vs. 7 – more pressure on 5 – good people needed – difficult to say –

Mr. Manoogian – term of years  - Town Manager - 18 months changed to 5 years

Janice Jarosz – 3 years

Susan Raice – no less than 3 years

Robert Long – 3 year contracts – no renewal after 1 year – tight contract for 5 years.

Ms. de Steuben – Licensing Board – Sewer Commission – good thing or something else?

Robert Long – water enterprise and sewer enterprise – expert comes in and sets the rates. Sewer goes through the Board of Selectmen – water/sewer board a good idea – look at closely – all agree.

Ms. Panetta – open town meeting?

Janice Jarosz – likes 50

Susan Raiche – no comment

Robert Long – likes 50 and never failed to have a quorum.

Mr. Manoogian – should a voter have the opportunity that would affect the people of the town – political realm or a hired professional?

Janice Jarosz – hand in hand

Susan Raiche – both – change perspective.

Ms. de Steuben – if you had more time as a selectman what would you have done?  

Susan Raice – studied the budget.  After elected being sworn in January instead of the next day.

Janice Jarosz – can we accept donations?  Yes

Mr. Manoogian – we need to make contacts – churches – vet groups – the invitation must come from these groups, if they would like us to speak before them. Compile a list of organizations and divide among the members.  Have a sub-committee.  “Outreach sub-committee.

Ms. de Steuben – motion to form a sub-committee – chair seconds – 8-0

Mr. Manoogian – done at conclusion of step one.

Ms. Panetta – School Committee will attend on 2/28 – minus one who has a prior commitment.

Mr. Diotte – should we post the meeting with the organizations?  Organization should do this.

Ms. de Steuben – passed out CD’s that contain Town Charters and Forms of Government.

Motion by Ms. Cicolini to adjourn at 10:25PM – chair seconded – 8-0.

